
 

 
September 20th, 2020 
 
 
PRESS RELEASE - FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Due to the potential threat of inclement weather from Tropical Storm Beta, sand and sandbags will be 
located at 810 South Ruth Street (the former Old Tyme Variety Store location) starting at 10 A.M. 
today. Please bring your own shovel to fill bags.  
Tropical Storm Beta has the potential to bring heavy rainfall to our area. As we still have debris from 
Hurricane Laura caught in many ditches and drainage infrastructure, we are asking residents to clear 
the debris from their ditches and away from drainage catch basins if possible. This will help with 
drainage in the event this storm does bring heavy rains to our area. Public Works crews will be 
monitoring the storm and drainage over the next week.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


